
Upon occasion, we are asked to create estate plans for families who are planning or have 
funded sizable endowments for the ministries of the CLB before they die. This is especially 
encouraging since these endowments, when funded, typically cannot be changed while the 
grantor is alive unless we, as a Church body, do not remain true to our values and mission. 
Those values and our mission are not popular nor are they, at times, politically correct. It is a 
privilege to be a member of a body of believers that is willing to stand for biblical truth and 
against the lies and deception of this world. Let’s not take our heritage and present position 
regarding the truths of Scripture for granted. Over the last year, we completed the following:
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Advised seven 

families on estate and 
inheritance matters.

Completed 
one gift annuity

Started six estate plans 
(two of which were 

completed)

Completed two plans 
that we have been 

working on since late 
last year.

In addition, we held a Zoom seminar in December of 2021 for our churches near Olympia, 
Washington, and planned an in-person seminar at Bethel Church in Fergus Falls, Minnesota 
in March 2022, which we had to cancel for health reasons. We are hoping to reschedule that 
seminar for later this year. Special thanks to my wife, Barbara, for being the best ministry 
partner I could have asked for.

Thank you to all the members and friends of the CLB who support the Shared Ministries 
of our family of congregations.

Roy Heggland serves the Church of the Lutheran Brethren as Associate for Biblical Stewardship.
Contact Roy Heggland at: stewardship@CLBA.org
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